March Twentieth 1922. Major-General Sir Edward Morrison, K.C.M.G., K.C.B., Department of Militia & Defence, OTTAWA. My dear Morrison:-I have your letter of the 18th and will be very glad to go to the Dinner on the 25th of April. you will come to see me. One hears endless rumours these days of what is involved by the re-organization of the services at Ottawa. It would be interesting to meet one who really knows the facts. Most cordially reciprocating your good wishes and asking you to remember Lady Currie and myself most kindly to your wife, I am. Yours faithfully.